1O DOWNING STREET

LONDOMN SWIAZAA
From the Private Secretary

17 October 1990

Deay Fﬂ@hf.r.ia,_

COMMUNITY CHARGE EXEMPTION FOR 18 AMD 19 YEAR OLD SCHOOL LEAVERS

Thank you for your further letter of 15 October on
legislation to exempt from the community charge certain 18 and 19
year old school leavers for the interval until they become
students at a univeraity or peolytechnic.

I submitted your letter to the Prime Minister yesterday
evening. The Prime Minister has noted that there is a relatively
low degree of concern about this sc-called "student gap" problen.
Nonetheless, the PFrime Minister would be grateful if you could
investigate whether the problem could be resclved by means of a
Private Members Bill, for which the Government would provide
drafting assistance.

I am copyving this letter to tha Private Secretaries to the
other members of E(LG).
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BARRY H. POTTER

Phillip Ward, Esqg.,
Department of the Environment.




